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Inside this month’s newsletter you will find the prayer needs of your brothers and sisters in Christ, and 

a list of celebrations and thank-you’s from them. There is a reflection to stir your thoughts about Chris-

tian stewardship, and a monthly Bible verse with devotion. There is news about a variety of exciting ac-

tivities both in our congregation and in our wider community, opportunities for kids, teens and adults. 

So I hope you’ll read it thoroughly. Even if the particular area of ministry isn’t something you’ll be per-

sonally involved it, it’s always good to stay informed, to keep people and current events in your prayers, 

and to be prepared to share with a friend or a newcomer to church what you know about the broader life 

of our congregation. 
 

One of the highlights of the August newsletter every year is the kickoff of new classes -- and groups like 

choir and crafts -- meeting again after our summer break. 
 

Just a word about Wednesdays and Sundays…. 
 

Sunday mornings are a valuable resource for people of all ages not only to worship together but also to 

grow in faith through group study. God’s Word is learned through story and song for 2-year-olds and 

their parents, through high school and into adulthood. With typically smaller class sizes and more con-

centrated study of the stories of the Bible, Sunday School is a great chance to dig deep, to become bibli-

cally literate, to make close Christian friends, and to enrich your Sunday morning experience. 
 

I’ve heard time and again from grown-ups who don’t attend Bible class that just the idea of it is intimi-

dating. We try to offer multiple adult classes on a variety of topics during the Sunday Education Hour, 

9:15-10:15, in order to accommodate people of all levels of knowledge and interest. And I assure you, the 

folks in those classes are gentle and generous, and we have teachers who make it easy to step in and 

learn, whatever your background knowledge. So I really encourage you to give Sunday School a try. It’s 

good for the whole family. 
 

Wednesday nights are an important complement to Sunday mornings and another important opportu-

nity to grow in faith with other Christians. Classes start with 3-year-olds and go up not only to 8th grade 

when students are confirmed, but through high school (a gathering we call Hot Talks) and up to adult 

classes (this year we’ll begin by taking a look at the ever-intriguing book of Revelation!) 

 

Wednesday nights, especially for 3rd-grade through high school students, is more of a topical study (like, 

“What does God say about sex, or about money, or about joy, or about war?”) compared to Sunday morn-

ings which are centered on study of a particular Bible story (such as David and Goliath, or Jesus turning 

water to wine.) And for 3rd-8th-graders there is an emphasis on Luther’s catechism, learning such pillars 

of our faith as the Ten Commandments, the Apostles’ Creed, even the books of the Bible. With Sunday 

mornings and Wednesday evenings offering two different learning and growing opportunities, we hope 

you’ll take advantage of both! 
 

Remember, this same newsletter and calendar are also available at our website: afamilyoffaith.com. 

So if you misplace this, or want to share the information with someone else, go online; and while you’re 

there, you can find lots of other resources such as recent sermons, a congregational history, a prayer re-

quest page, and much more. 



Prayers 

► Health, Treatments, or Hospitalization    

Recently included in prayers:  Karla Bergman, Adalynn Bohlen, Shirley Borrell, Melissa Emons, Judy 

Finnigsmier, Roger Hermann, Ted Hermann, Gary Johnson, Delores Monnier, Ryan Pace, Jack Sell, Lyle 

Wilder.  And we continue our prayers for:  Dan Barber, Tom Bennett, Kim Buss, Kiley Chancellor, Michael 

Doiel, Robert Gage, Janet Hedlund, Jim Hellwege, Quintyn Hendrich, Bill Henrichs, Debbie Hohlfeld, Everett 

Hunt, Janet Janssen, Kande Lindberg, Richard Lyon, Royal Miller, Denise Mohlman, Tracy Orcutt, Elaine Peter-

sen, Niesje Rossi, Deb Schutte, Bernard Stanley, Bryan Stanley, Parker Stanley, Jackie Waite, Don Warner. 
 

► Sympathy 

We pray for Lynne Viglicky at the death of her mother, and Faith member, Theola Arneson;  the family of 

JoAnne (Jody) Craig at her death; and for Chris (Bosier) Martin at the death of her husband, Tony.  May 

each of these families, along with ALL who mourn the loss of a loved one, find the peace & comfort found only 

in God’s promise through his son, Jesus. 
 

 

► New Life 

We give thanks for a baby girl born to Jamie (nee: McCartney) and Schyler Bohlen.  And, through the gift 

of Holy Baptism we welcome Mason Zachary (son of Tyler & Shayla Gundersen) into the family of faith. 

God bless these families with wisdom as they grow in the love of Jesus.  

 

► Marriage 

We give thanks with Chase Bengtson & Alyssa Beman and with Breckon Reed & Kaylee Fike, each 

at their recent marriages.  We ask God to be with them and to bless both of these new families.     
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BOOK FAIR! 
August 19-26 in the forum 

Browse some great staff picks for all 

ages!  If you choose to order a book, 

you’ll complete an order form and pay for the 

book, then it will be shipped directly to you.  
 

CASTING CALL  
Needed:  actors of all ages to help with Weekday 

school opening on August 22. No lines will need to 

be learned only acting out. We will have a short 

rehearsal on August 15th at 7:30. Please contact 

DCE Wade Johnson at 402-462-5044 or email at 

wade@afamilyoffaith.com  

NEWS AND NOTES 

  BOOK GROUP –August 9, 7pm     

      at Dally’s Deli - South St.    

 

                                                                    House of Living Stones  
                       by Katie Schuermann 
 

 

This book  is the first book in her “Anthems of 

Zion” series.  A look at the life and times of this 

Lutheran congregation in Missouri.  Some of the 

characters will seem familiar if you’ve lived very 

long as a Lutheran. 
 

THEOPUB will meet on August 2,  6:30 pm at  

Steeple Brewing in downtown Hastings.  

All men (over 21) are invited to join the 

group for conversation and fellowship!   

 

CHURCH WEBSITE  
The August website is sponsored by the family of 

Milton Lisius in celebration of his birthday!  If 

you would like to sponsor the website for a month 

($40) please call the church for more information.  

 

                    STEWARDSHIP IS:  About Godõs Purposes!   
 

Since we were created in Godôs image (Genesis 1:26), that 
means our stewardship, our management of creation, is to 
reflect Godôs will and purpose, not ours. 

SERVE OUR COMMUNITY FOR BACK TO SCHOOL  
         August 11 at 9:00 AM 

 

Longfellow (temporarily in Morton for the next 2 

years) needs your help sprucing up for the start 
of the school year. We will be partnering with 
Longfellow to paint playground equipment and 
cleaning up the courtyard landscaping for the 
year. Thrivent Action will provide the painting 

supplies. Ladders to reach the top of the swings will be needed. 
Hastings Afternoon Rotary Club is donating help with plantings. 
Call or email DCE Wade Johnson wade@afamilyoffaith.com  
(402-462-5044) if you are available to help. 

mailto:wade@afamilyoffaith.com
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                                    COMMUNITY NEWS 
GRIEFSHARE 

A new 13 week series of GriefShare will begin August 16, 7pm in the Youth & Family Ministry Center at 4th 

St. and Lexington.  GriefShare is sponsored by 1st St. Paul’s Lutheran Church and Livingston Butler Volland 

Funeral Home, and is open to all who are grieving the loss of a loved one.  See more info:  www.griefshare.org.  

 

ACLEA 10TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Please support Christ & Zion Lutheran Schools and have some fun in the 4-Man Scramble at the Hastings 

Elks Golf Course on Sunday, August 12th. Registration begins at noon. Cost is $220 per team/$15 pp cart 

rental. Contact Jessica to sign up or answer questions at 402-984-9908  *  jessica.pracht@gmail.com. 
 

UNITED HARVEST MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 
A mobile food pantry is held the 3rd Saturday morning of each month at 1st Presbyterian’s Annex Bldg.  It’s 

open to anyone needing food- no questions asked.  Bring your own boxes or sacks. Volunteers are also needed. 

Come at 9:30 am to help (or come for clean-up at noon.)  Thank you! 

                              

 

 

                           

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   THANK YOU NOTES  

 

Thank you all so much for your prayers, calls, 

cards, and food following my accident, hospitali-

zation and recovery period. Your outreach was 

overwhelming and so appreciated.  A special 

thank you to Pastor Paul and Pastor Josh.   
                                                     Pam McCartney 

 

Thank you so much for the Faith Lutheran -

Central Community College scholarship.  I plan 

on receiving my associates degree in Business 

Administration/Accounting!  Thanks again!                                       
                                                         Amber Price 

 

FOOD PANTRY MINISTRY 

Thanks to everyone dedicated to our Food Pantry 

ministry .  To date we have collected and deliv-

ered 963 pounds of food & other nonperishable 

products to the Hastings Food Pantry. 

 

                       August Verse of the Month Ƃ 

                                                                                                                                                      ð John 6:37 

 

On August 22nd, we kick off another year of mid-

week school under the theme of “Homecoming.” 

What joy to know that no matter where we have 

been or how long away, our God longs for us to 

come home to him. And Jesus assures us that 

when we come to him, we will not be driven away, 

but embraced with open arms. As hymn #915 in 

the Lutheran Service Book puts it: òToday Your 

gate is open, and all who enter in shall find a Fa-

therõs welcome and pardon for their sin. The past 

shall be forgotten, a present joy be given, a future 

grace be promised, a glorious crown in heaven.ó  

 

[Jesus said] òAll that 

the Father gives 

me will come to me, 

and whoever comes 

to me I will never 

drive away.ó 
                     - - John 6:37 

                           

                                                           August 2018 

şŴżƇŻLƆ ŬƈƀƀŸƅ śŴƆŻ took place on Wednes-

day, June 20. The Board of Evangelism 

hosted this fellowship event that was at-

tended by about 50 people.  They had hoped 

for an outdoor event, but the rain changed 

the game plan as they moved indoors to en-

joy a hot dog supper followed by some fun 

games and good fellowship. 
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                  Soul Patrol Nacho Night         
                      at Shermanôs House 
                                                      120 Hwy 74  Glenvil 
                                          Sunday, August 26th  
                                               4:30-6:30 pm 
                               Bring your appetite, swimsuit, towel,  
                                                 and a friend!  
 
                          To arrange a ride or for more information  
                            call Wade Johnson DCE, 402-462-5044 
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We invite you to Join us each Sunday 

Worship at 8:00 AM or 10:30 AM 

Sunday Education Hour at 9:15 AM 

 

Return Service Requested 

2018 Church Council 

Chairman: Dan Klammer   Vice Chairman: Doug Koopman 

Treasurer: Adam Jacobitz               Recording Secretary: Carol Loetterle 

Board of Education: Patti Ocker, Becky Hamik, Deb Wildhirt 

Board of Evangelism: Darin Clark, Bill Henrichs, Jade Bartunek 

Board of Family Life: Della Bader, Melissa Schmidt, Jocelyn Rundle  

Board of Finance: Mitch & Brenda Stocker, Ken Young, Scott Hansen    

Linda Venteicher, Jim & Doll Wiegel, David Bierman, Ron & Linda Hemberger 

Board of Lay Ministry: Ellen Jank, Gaylen Stahl, Ron Haase, Becky Schutte                   

                                         Phil Nelson, Trisha Shafer 

Board of Trustees: Donna Alber, Dan Michel, John Thom, Jeff Grabill,  

                                   Kathy Johnson, Tyler McCartney 

Board of Stewardship: Rick Rail, Eric Arneson, Sandy Frerichs 

Staff of  

Faith Lutheran Church 
Office ð 462-5044 

www.aFamilyofFaith.com 

(includes all email addresses) 

 

Paul T. Dunbar, Pastor 

462-9551 (Home) 

 

Josh Davis, Pastor 

402-705-0874 (Cell) 

 

Wade Johnson, D.C.E. 

463-8670 (Home) 

 

Vicki Fisher, D.C.E. 

462-0194 (Home) 

 

Support Staff 

Cindy OõDonnell, Secretary 

Deb Henkel, Bookkeeper 

Angie Nissen, Custodian 

Our Mission Statement:  Faith Lutheran Church is the body of Christ,  
called to be the caring hands and loving voice of Christ in this world.  

             2018 

http://www.aFamilyofFaith.com

